Deerwood Township
Regular Meeting
March 11, 2019

Board of Supervisors:

James Walth-Chair Carol Pundt- Clerk
Josh Thompson - Vice Chair Amy Donovan - Treasurer
David Gray - Supervisor Steve Reilly - Road Overseer

Present: James Walth, Josh Thompson, David Gray, Carol Pundt, Amy Donovan, Steve Reilly
Absent: None

James Walth called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Josh Thompson and seconded by David Gray to approve the agenda. All voted in favor of the
motion.

A motion was made by Josh Thompson and seconded by David Gray to approve the February 11, 2019 Monthly Board
meeting minutes. All voted in favor of the motion. A motion was made by David Gray and seconded by James
Walth to approve the meeting minutes of the Audit/Budget meeting held on February 25, 2019.

A motion was made by Josh Thompson and seconded by David Gray to approve the Treasurer’s Report subject to audit
for the month ending February 28, 2019. All voted in favor of the motion.

A motion was made by Josh Thompson and seconded by David Gray to cash in the last CD at Unity Bank and to transfer it
to the savings account in Deerwood Bank. All voted in favor of the motion.

Approval of Claims: A motion was made by Josh Thompson and seconded by David Gray to approve the claims for the
month of March totaling $26,856.86. All voted in favor of the motion.

Roads:
A motion was made by Josh Thompson and seconded by David Gray to approve the resolution for the Township’s Snow
and Ice Control Policy. All voted in favor or the motion.

Placid Drive Update (safety concerns, signage, etc.): Steve presented a comparison of the recommendations from Crow
Wing County, MN DOT and Widseth Smith Nolting for review by the Board. He still feels he does not have enough
information to give the Board a solid recommendation. He still needs to do more analysis research. He asked to keep
this issue on the April Board meeting agenda.

Road Overseer’s Report/Steve Reilly: There are still residents in the Township plowing their driveway snow across into
the Township roadways. A public notice was published in the Courier the beginning of winter regarding concerns of
obstructing any highway or depositing snow or ice in the Township roadway. The Township needs to maintain safety of
the roadways and that the laws are correctly observed according to Minnesota Statute 160.2715. Steve prepared a
letter he will be handing out to residents of the Township who are not following the above Minnesota Statute for the
Board to review. A motion was made by David Gray and seconded by Josh Thompson to approve the letter and to allow
Steve to distribute the letter to repeat offenders of the Statute. All voted in favor of the motion.

FEMA: Steve has not gotten response back from FEMA.
A motion was made by Josh Thompson and seconded by David Gray to enter into the Bituminous Seal Coat Construction

Cost Share Agreement with Crow Wing County by having Carol Pundt sign the agreement and mail it off to Crow Wing
County. All voted in favor of the motion.



The Board reviewed the Annual meeting agenda for the March 12, 2019 meeting being held at 6:30pm at the Town Hall.
Variance Request: None

Town Hall Plant Update: Steve is taking care of a mice issue in the shop area.

A motion was made by David Gray and seconded by Josh Thompson to adjourn the meeting at 7:30p.m.
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